

of the German-American Society of Central New York

www.germanamericanscnv.com

Richard Schoeck

Officers

Willi Kreuzer, President Klaus Raith, Vice President Richard Pfaff, Treasurer Sally Frenza, Secretary Helen Kline, Financial Secretary

Directors

Bruce Barnes Kenneth Blechl Susan Foster Eric Gang Robert Kline Brigitte Niebuhr

John Ott

Rita Knapp Bill Nurk

Klaus Raith, Honorary President

President's Report

Sust a quick reminder of a couple of events coming up: November is when the new officers and board members are elected. I encourage the membership to attend the November meeting to cast their vote and meet the candidates. Your support is appreciated, since a lot of work is ahead of us for next year.

On a lighter side, we have our **Annual Christmas Party** coming up. See the details in the House Committee Report in this *Zeitung*. Again, a lot of work also goes into making the Christmas Party a success. Brigitte Niebuhr, our House Committee Chair, would appreciate some assistance with the party. This is your opportunity to step up and help out our organization.

Hope to see you at the November 16 Monthly Membership Meeting and also at the December 10 Christmas Party!

WILLI KREUZER, President

Vice President's Report

s mentioned above, I hope to see you all at the November 16 Monthly Membership Meeting at 7 P.M. at the Syracuse Turners for Election Night.

In the meantime, if you have any questions that I can help you with, please feel free to give me a call at 315-675-8321.

KLAUS RAITH, Vice President and Honorary President

Treasurer's Report

Qust a reminder that all bills and financial communication Should be sent to: The German American Society of CNY, PO Box 5548, Syracuse, NY 13220-5548.

I believe the bills from Oktoberfest should be in by then. I hope to have an Oktoberfest report at the next Monthly Membership Meeting on November 16.

Please attend the Monthly Membership Meeting for a complete report on our financial status. In the meantime, if you have any questions about our financial status or concerns that I can help you with, please speak with me at any of our meetings, or events or contact me at 315-437-8746.

Thank you.

RICHARD PFAFF, Treasurer

Financial Secretary's Report

elcome and congratulations to Tammy and Mark Gondeck, our newest members of the German American Society! We hope to see them at many of our meetings and functions. Our meetings are held on the third Thursday of the month at the Syracuse Turners on North Salina Street at 7 P.M. The only exception to this meeting schedule is in December when the meeting is the second Thursday.

Our next event is our **Annual Christmas Party**, which is always a fun event. Please see the House Committee Report for complete details.

If you know of anyone who is interested in joining the German American Society, please just have them fill out and sign an application, which can be obtained at our Monthly Membership Meetings, any of our events, or on our website at www.germanamericanscny.com. You can also contact me at hkline8@twcny.rr.com or 315-458-6415. The completed application along with the \$25 check made out to The German American Society of CNY needs to be sent to: The German American Society of CNY, PO Box 5548, Syracuse, NY 13220-5548.

Just a quick reminder that membership dues need to be paid by December 31. The dues remain at \$15 for current members and need to be sent to our PO box as noted above.

Also, if you are going to be away and would like the *Zeitung* held until you return, please contact the Editor.

Or if you will be away for an extended period of time this winter, the Zeitung can be forwarded to you. Just contact the Editor to arrange for this complimentary service of the German American Society.

In addition, if you change your address, please contact the Financial Secretary with the new information to ensure that the membership list is kept current and that the *Zeitung* reaches you.

If you have any questions about the above information, membership, or dues, please contact me as noted above.

Thank you.

HELEN KLINE, Financial Secretary

Help Needed!

first would like to apologize for the *Zeitung* arriving so late in October. Unfortunately, I was not notified until October 10 that the person who took over the mailing a few months ago was unable to continue. With the help of our wonderful member Nancy Crast, who had originally set up our new program

CLUB MEETINGS

Nov 16 Board Meeting, Syracuse Turners, 6 Monthly Membership Meeting and

Election Night, Syracuse Turners, 7

Dez 14 Board Meeting, Syracuse Turners, 6 Monthly Membership Meeting and Installation of Officers, Syracuse Turners, 7

UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS

Christmas Party, Elks Club, Liverpool, 2-6 Dez 10

German Student Scholarship Night Apr 30

with the post office, guiding me along the way, the *Zeitung* finally went out.

However, I do need someone to take on this task on a monthly basis. The mailing involves picking up the *Zeitung* at FedEx, already printed and folded, sealing it, using the USPS program to confirm the mailing list for the labels, printing the labels and putting them on the *Zeitung*, and taking them to the post office. Please contact me if you are interested in lending a hand, or would like additional information. My contact information is found on page 3 of this *Zeitung*.

Your help will be greatly appreciated! Thank you.

SALLY FRENZA, Editor

From the House Committee

ur next social event is our **Christmas Party**, scheduled for December 10 from 2 to 6 p.m. at the Elks Club, Route 370, Liverpool. Admission is \$12 in advance or \$15 at the door. Children under 5 are free and children 6 to 15 are \$5. Please send reservations and checks payable to the German American Society of CNY as well as the age and sex of any children up to age 12 by November 30 to: Brigitte Niebuhr, 319 W. Ostrander Ave., Syracuse, NY 13205.

Santa will be visiting with gifts for the children up to age 12, so please don't forget the information on any children when you send in your reservation.

The Enzian Bavarian Quartet will be playing for your listening and dancing pleasure.

As usual, we will have a fun auction with **Eric Gang** serving as our auctioneer. So if you can, please bring something to auction off. We always have great baked goods and adult beverages, as well as other items in the auction. Anything is welcome.

The menu will be roast pork, stuffing, apple sauce, potatoes, baked yams, veggies, salad, coffee, and tea. If you can bring a dessert to pass, it would be greatly appreciated.

There will be soda and adult beverages for sale by the Elks Club at reasonable prices.

Hope to see you all there!

If you have any questions about the party or the house committee, please contact me by phone or text at 315-491-2573. You can also e-mail me at omib21@aol.com

BRIGITTE NIEBUHR, House Committee Chair

Constitution and By-Laws Committee

he Committee Chair, Willi Rohrbach, announced at the October 19 Monthly Membership Meeting that the Constitution and By-Laws have been completed and will be distributed to the members in attendance at the November 16 Monthly Membership Meeting. The date for a special meeting will be scheduled at that time. This will be a meeting for discussion and a vote. No additional changes will be made.

Any questions need to be directed to Willi Rohrbach at warohrb@gmail.com. Or call Willi at 610-972-4169.

Sunshine Lady

get-well card was sent to **Emily Bachmann**, who is now at home recuperating from recent surgery. Please keep her in your thoughts and prayers.

Please contact me at 315-468-4541 to report any illnesses, surger-

ies, deaths, anniversaries, monumental birthdays, or other events that are deserving of a card.

MARGARETHA MICHO, Sunshine Lady

Scholarship Program

April 30. If you have never attended this wonderful event, please try for 2018. It is a night that honors not only the scholarship recipients, but all students of the German language and their teachers.

There will be more information on the German Student Scholarship Program in future issues of the *Zeitung*.

Also, please remember to buy the German American flag pins to benefit the Scholarship Program. They are only \$3 and can be purchased at any of our meetings or events. Christmas isn't that far off, and the pins make great stocking stuffers.

I still have some of the children's clothing that had been donated for sale. Please call me at the number below if you are interested and I will let you know what is left. There is also a pair of men's *Lederhosen* that have never been worn, size 32/34, and another men's pair that is gently used.

If you have any questions about the Scholarship Program, the clothing for sale, or if you would like to help out on the committee or at German Student Scholarship Night, please feel free to call/text me at 315-345-6253 or by email at sallyzf@aol.com.

Thank you and see you at the November 16 Monthly Membership Meeting!

SALLY FRENZA, Scholarship Chair

Goethe and Schiller Monument

Provember is here already which means that Christmas is just around the corner. Why not purchase a brick or 2 or 3 at the Goethe and Schiller Monument? What a great Christmas gift that would be for a loved one or organization! A single brick is \$50, 2 bricks are \$75, and 3 bricks are \$100, with each additional brick being \$30. Please call me at 315-451-1848 for further details or to get a form. Forms can also be obtained at any German American Society event or on our website at germanamericanscny.com.

As you may recall, bricks have been sold to help offset the cost of the Goethe and Schiller Monument Restoration Project that was a joint venture between the German American Society and the City of Syracuse a few years ago.

If you have any questions about the monument or the bricks, please give me a call at 315-451-1848.

BOB DOMACHOWSKI, Goethe and Schiller Monument Chair

Nominating Committee

The Nominating Committee, under the Chair Willi Rohrbach, has presented the following slate of nominations for 2018:

Officers: President—Willi Kreuzer; Vice President—Klaus Raith; Treasurer—Richard Pfaff; Secretary—Sally Frenza; Financial Secretary—Helen Kline.

Board Members: Bruce Barnes; Ken Blechl; Susan Foster; Dave Gunter; Bill Nurk.

Please plan to attend **Election Night** held at the November 16 Monthly Membership Meeting scheduled for 7 P.M. at the Syracuse Turners.

From the Editor

we head into the start of the holiday season. With the coming of November, we are provided with an opportunity to thank our armed forces members both past and present for helping to maintain peace in our unsettled world and preserve our freedom. Please take advantage of **Veteran's Day**, November 11, to thank a vet for his or her service. Actually, any time you see a vet is a good time to say thanks. You don't need to wait for a special day.

November also brings us **Thanksgiving.** This is the time for us to reflect on the many positive things that have happened to us over the past year and to count our blessings. At many family gatherings, before the blessing is said or one morsel of food is touched, each person at the table, including the children, tell one thing that happened over the past year they are thankful for. It really puts a positive spin on the day, and makes us all think about our many blessings. We live in a free country; we have a roof over our heads and food to eat; friends and family. This time of year also reminds us that while we are giving thanks for what we have, there are many people who are less fortunate. Why not donate to the food pantry either through food, money, or labor, so that others can have a good Thanksgiving meal; or invite someone to dinner who may have no one to share the day with; or take a Thanksgiving meal to someone you may know who is housebound? These deeds are real blessings not only to those who need them, but to those who are the givers.

Also, please remember in your thoughts and prayers the many service men and women who are separated from their families during Thanksgiving. Ask that they are protected from harm and are able to return to their families very soon.

Now for a few words about Thanksgiving across the pond. Thanksgiving in German Europe has a long tradition, but one that is different in many ways from that in America. First of all, the Germanic *Erntedankfest* (harvest festival of thanks) is primarily a rural and religious celebration. When it is celebrated in larger cities, it is usually part of a church service and not anything like the big traditional family holiday in America. Although it is celebrated locally and regionally, none of the German-speaking countries observes an official national Thanksgiving holiday on a particular day as in the U.S. However, during harvest time, visitors to German churches will find a large amount of fruits, vegetables, sheaves of grain, and also baked goods, as decorations around the altars. Visitors to market places and fairgrounds will oftentimes find *Erntefeuer* (harvest fire) and other festivities to celebrate this occasion.

In the wine regions, Winzer (vintners) will present their new

Thank you to the patrons who paid their \$15 to remain a 2017 Zeitung Patron. For those of you who did not send in your \$15 check, your name has been removed. If you would like your name to once again appear in the Zeitung, please send the \$15 check to the editor and made out to the German American Society of CNY with a note on the check that it is for being a patron.

PATRONS

Jack Bligh Eric Doell Sally Frenza
Tina L. Higgins Udo John Fritz Kucinski
Eric Lorenz Robert Oberst Barbara Omicinski
Willi Rohrbach Dick Salanger
The Schaack Family

wines and allow for a public wine-tasting. (Yum!). A *Bauernmarkt* (farmers' market) will allow visitors to purchase the freshest produce available, while the more immediate culinary needs are attended to in a *Festzelt* (party tent), where various breads and sweet confections, as well as various wursts and other foods, and maybe some great German beers, would be available. For, after all, what is a German celebration without beer???

Remember, if you have a German, Swiss or Austrian holiday, tradition, or anything German, Swiss, or Austrian that you would like me to write about, or if you have an article, recipe, or poem you would like to see in print, please let me know.

Do you have a topic you would like me to write about? Or do you have an article you have written and would like to see in print? Just let me know.

SALLY FRENZA, Editor

Members and Friends

Syracuse Turners

The Syracuse Turners will be holding their *Annual Gemütlichkeit* on the evenings of November 3 and 4 at their clubhouse located at 619 North Salina Street, Syracuse. There will be a great Sauerbraten dinner both nights, with the option of fried fish on Friday and ham on Saturday. Dinner is served from 5:30 to 8, and the cost is \$11 in advance or \$13 at the door. There will be raffles, games, and a lot of fun and laughs that last beyond dinnertime.

Please try and support our friends at the Turners.

Also, if you are looking for somewhere to have a nice friendly Friday night dinner, why not try the Syracuse Turners? They have great fish and other offerings on the menu, and all at a reasonable price. Dinner is served from 5:30 to 8. They are now once again operating on their regular Friday night schedule. However, with the advent of the Thanksgiving, Christmas, and the New Year holidays, there will be limited hours on some Fridays. If you would like more information, please give the Syracuse Turners a call at 315-471-9851 and they will let you know if dinner will be served that Friday and what the special will be.

St. Stephen Lutheran Church 26th Annual Sauerbraten Dinner

St. Stephen Lutheran Church, located at 873 Dewitt Street, Syracuse, will be holding its 26th Annual Sauerbraten Dinner on November 5 from 12 to 3 P.M. at the church. The cost is \$10 for adults, \$3 for children 6 to 12, and under 6 are free.

For more information, please call the church office at 315-479-9912.

Events at the Utica Männerchor

For information about the Friday night fish fry or other upcoming events, just contact the clubhouse at 315-735-5882. Please try to support our friends in Utica by attending their events.

Contact the Zeitung!

Mail: Sally Frenza, 4 Commodore Cir., Baldwinsville, NY 13027

Phone: 315-345-6253 E-mail: sallyzf@aol.com

Deutsche Zeitung

VOLUME XIV, ISSUE 11
Published monthly by the
German-American Society of Central New York
P.O. Box 5548, Syracuse, NY 13220-5548



High School Exchange Year

Host an exchange student with EF High School Exchange Year and open your world! Eric & Katie Gang

T: 315-479-8281 C: 315-447-8404

Kgang1956@yahoo.com www.efexchangeyear.org

LINDA'S LITTLE PEOPLE DAY CARE Linda Barnes, Director 30 McHarrie St.,

Baldwinsville, NY 13027 Phone/Fax 315-635-5174 NYS Licensed • Certified

Your Ad Could Be Here!

Your Ad Could Be Here!

Your Ad Could Be Here!



GANG MEMORIAL CHAPEL

Funeral Service Since 1884 315-463-6161



43298 Seaway Avenue Alexandria Bay, NY 13607 www.ThousandIslandsWinery.com

Richard K. Schoeck Dianna Schoeck

N.Y.S. Licensed Wildlife Rehabilitators 675-3690

JOSEPH J. ABT & SONS, INC.

PLUMBING AND HEATING

Edward C. Abt, Jr. PRESIDENT

144 Martin Street • Syracuse, NY 13208 (315) 455-1611

> Enzian Bavarian Band and Dancers



Specializing in German Music & Entertainment

German-American Society of Central New York

P.O. Box 5548 Syracuse, New York 13220-5548 $(315) 675-8321 \bullet (315) 472-3507$

Arion Singing Society of Syracuse, Inc.



NON-PROFIT ORG. U.S. POSTAGE

hn Resten

PAID

SYRACUSE NY PERMIT 23

Electronic Service Requested



Watch for Our German Festival in 2018!

3862 County Road 150 Interlaken, NY 14847 1-800-682-WINE www.lucasvineyards.com

REID & ZUTANT INC. Insurance Consultants SINCE 1929

305 Vine St.·Liverpool, NY 13088

315-463-8501

www.reid-zutant.com info@reid-zutant.com

Ed Wren ejwren.com Liverpool, NY

Liehs & Steigerwald Meats

1857 Grant Blvd., Syracuse 315-474-2171

117 E. Favette St., Syracuse 315-299-4799

www.liehsandsteigerwald.com

↑ Italian Bakerv Indulge Your Senses... Breads • Italian Cookies Bridal Trays • Special-Occasion Cakes Wedding Cakes • Assorted Fine Pastries 505 N. Main St., North Syracuse, NY 13212 Phone: 315-452-3306 Fax: 315-452-3307 www.mariositalianbakery.com

+ 111

Mid-State Door, Inc. Residential Sales & Service

Garage Doors & Openers

315-455-5736 edearl@midstatedoor.com

Nichols Supermarket

First Street, Liverpool, NY www.nicholsliverpool.com 453-6328 (453-Meat) Proud to Serve Central New York for Three Generations

> Since 1932 Monument Company. Inc

2718 James St. • Syracuse, NY 13206 315-463-0621 • lutzmonuments.com Karl@lutzmonuments.com

EGONE HRLINSPIEL

Manufacturing Jeweler 5914 Bridge St., E. Syracuse 315-449-EGON (3466)

Syracuse Wire and Fence

% Dave Gunter 122 Josephine Street Syracuse, NY 13208 315-289-8145



PO Box 18 430 Winter Clove Rd. Round Top, NY 12473 800-999-7376

Enjoy a True German Experience!

www.crvstalbrook.com



Phone (315) 635-1624 VISA DE E **BARNES** Memorials Monuments B. BRUCE

27 Water Street, Baldwinsville, NY 13027

REBECCA A.